
THE PROBLEM OF BIASED INTERNATIONAL NEWS AGENCIES

Hazel ÇAĞAN ELBİR

Analyst

International news agencies gain credibility through their impartiality. News sources 
should serve internet users reliable and impartial research and journalistic works. While 
EU Observer gives off the impression of being a reliable source for continental European 
news, it continues to disappoint both Azerbaijani and Turkish readers with news on a 
sensitive issue such as Nagorno-Karabakh. It is obvious that EU Observers news pieces on 
this issue are not a result of editorial error and demonstrate EU Observers failure in 
preserving its journalistic neutrality.

EU Observer has, without hesitation, revealed its biased approach through the news 
pieces it has published especially in the last couple of months. In the 'About Us'[1] section 
of the EU Observer website, the EU Observer is stated to be an independent internet 
newspaper valuing free thought and open expressions. The EU Observer, which deals with 
international relations issues related to the EU, is mentioned to be financially independent 
from the European Union (EU) institutions. In relation to the Nagorno-Karabakh issue, the 
President of the European Council Donald Tusk stated that the present situation in 
Nagorno-Karabakh is unsustainable, that the problem must be solved within the 
framework of international rules, and that there can be no military solution. Calling upon 
Armenia and Azerbaijan to engage in negotiation, Tusk stated that NATO supports the 
efforts of the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe (OSCE) to solve the 
problem.[2] However, EU Observer gives place to an interview with an internationally 
unrecognized entitys so-called Foreign Affairs Minister Karen Mirzoyan. The so-called 
Foreign Affairs Minister Mirzoyan of the entity referred to as Artsakh, which is 
internationally unrecognized, stated to the EU Observer that Russian and American 
diplomats would not attend meetings at Artsakhs so-called capital Stepanakert. Mirzoyan, 
in manner seeking to portray his side as being the victim, argued that reason that Russian 
and American diplomats would not attend meetings was to preserve their impartiality. 
Mirzoyan also said in this interview that he had previously met with EU officials and other 
senior officials but that he could not meet with the foreign affairs ministers of EU countries.
[3]

News relating to the relationship between EU institutions and Nagorno-Karabakh should 
be geared not towards intensifying the problem, but instead towards solving it. This is so 
because the problem in Nagorno-Karabakh has not yet been resolved. Nagorno-Karabakh 
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